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Abstract	
Under	the	impact	of	the	internet,	the	traditional	retail	industry	is	facing	transformation	
and	upgrading.	In	recent	years,	physical	commerce	has	also	taken	actions,	maintaining	
its	market	share	by	developing	its	own	e‐commerce	platform.	But	as	the	online	traffic	
bonus	period	 fades,	competing	 for	 the	offline	market	has	become	 the	only	choice	 for	
many	retail	giants.	This	paper	analyzes	the	characteristics	of	the	retail	industry,	as	well	
as	 the	 characteristics	 of	 consumer	 behavior	 changes	 under	 the	 new	 retail,	 and	 puts	
forward	opinions	and	suggestions	on	the	development	of	retail	department	stores	under	
the	new	 situation.	Based	on	 the	 investigation	of	 SHUANGAN	DEPARTMENT	 STORE	 in	
Beijing,	this	paper	puts	forward	some	suggestions	on	the	difficulties	and	bottlenecks	in	
the	development	and	transformation	of	large‐scale	traditional	retail	stores.	
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1. Introduction		

With	the	improvement	of	economic	living	standard,	people's	pursuit	of	buying	retail	goods	is	
more	unique.	The	development	of	the	internet	and	the	popularization	of	mobile	terminals	have	
also	made	great	changes	in	consumption	behavior.	From	the	initial	personalized	needs	to	the	
purchase	of	social,	word‐of‐mouth	and	entertainment,	multi‐brand,	multi‐channel	and	product	
quality,	 service	 and	 cost‐effectiveness	 of	 the	 purchase	 requirements	 are	 increasing.	 The	
purchase	 and	 consumption	 process	 has	 also	 become	 simpler,	 more	 transparent	 and	 more	
efficient.	At	present,	China's	economic	development	has	entered	a	new	normal,	and	all	walks	of	
life	are	carrying	out	industrial	structure	adjustment	to	find	new	economic	growth	points.	Under	
the	background	of	"new	retail,"many	e‐commerce	and	physical	retailers	in	China	have	launched	
cooperation	and	 innovation.	The	core	of	new	retail	 is	 to	 focus	on	consumer	needs,	promote	
experience	consumption,	actively	implement	all	channels,	online	and	offline	integration,	and	
meet	the	diversified	and	personalized	consumption	needs	of	consumers.	There	has	been	a	new	
trend	 of	 diverse	 and	 personalized	 consumption	 behavior,	 varied	 consumption	 time,	 and	
diversified	consumption	scene.	The	development	of	new	retail	is	to	meet	the	modern	and	future	
consumption	patterns.It	will	combine	people,	goods	and	 field	 together	perfectly.	To	provide	
consumers	with	more	personalized,	professional	and	targeted	scenes,	so	that	consumers	can	
obtain	more	shopping	experience	in	the	shopping	process.	
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2. 	Characteristics	of	Traditional	Retail	Industry	

The	transaction	scale	is	small	and	the	frequency	is	high,	because	most	of	the	customers	faced	
by	the	retail	industry	are	individual	consumers,	who	are	large	in	number,	widely	distributed	
and	 have	 different	 preferences.	 Although	 the	 customers	 are	 sporadic	 customers	 and	 the	
number	of	single	purchases	is	small,	the	purchase	frequency	is	high,	and	some	of	the	customers	
will	periodically	patronize	some	retail	stores,	including	the	purchase	demand	of	daily	life.	
In	the	retail	transaction,	the	consumer's	purchase	uncertainty	is	greater.	When	the	consumer	
purchases	the	commodity,	some	purchase	behavior	is	planned	and	some	purchase	behavior	is	
random.	 It	 is	 likely	 to	be	affected	by	the	mood.	The	visual	effect	of	 the	shop	decoration	will			
affect	the	consumer's	consumption	behavior,	and	the	service	quality	has	a	great	impact	on	the	
consumer's	purchase	desire.	A	good	shopping	environment,	whether	the	real	environment	or	
the	construction	of	the	customer's	psychological	environment	,	has	a	certain	promotion	effect	
on	the	retail	transaction.	
Physical	transaction.	Some	physical	commodity	customers	can	directly	see	and	feel	 it.	When	
customers	clearly	know	what	 they	need,	 they	can	have	a	preliminary	definition	of	products	
through	senses	and	other	aspects.	In	such	commodity	transaction,	the	transaction	rate	will	be	
higher.	 Retail	 industry	 generally	 has	 physical	 stores,	 so	 retail	 industry	 reflects	 the	 simple	
relationship	about	need.	
In	 terms	 of	 geographical	 location	 Selection,	 retail	 stores	 generally	 adopt	 agglomeration	
distribution,	and	many	retail	stores	are	concentrated	in	specific	commercial	parks,	because	this	
agglomeration	 distribution	 can	 produce	 agglomeration	 effect,	 absorb	 customers	 to	 the	
maximum	extent	and	increase	the	passenger	flow	of	stores.	Different	types	of	retail	businesses	
together	can	meet	the	different	consumption	needs	of	customers,	but	similar	retail	stores	make	
the	 competition	more	 intense.	 In	 order	 to	 attract	 customers,	 there	 is	 a	 price	war	 between	
merchants,	which	 increases	 the	sales	cost	and	reduces	 the	profits	of	merchants.	Sometimes,	
vicious	competition	will	form,	which	makes	the	operation	of	merchants	enter	a	vicious	circle	
and	eventually	close	down.	

3. Characteristics	of	New	Retail	

3.1. On‐Line	
Now	almost	all	goods	can	be	purchased	online,	such	as	TaoBao,	JingDong,	Tmall,	Pinduoduo	and	
other	 large‐scale	online	shopping	platforms	have	brought	great	convenience	 to	our	 life.	The	
wide	 use	 of	 Wechat	 and	 Alipay	 will	 make	 people's	 consumption	 more	 convenient.	 Online	
payment	will	improve	the	marketing	performance	of	physical	stores	to	a	certain	extent.	

3.2. Experience	
Now	the	consumer's	concept	has	undergone	a	great	change,		They	focus	more	on	the	pursuit	of	
perceptual	 and	 pay	 attention	 to	 personality	 expression,	 such	 as	 Harley‐Davidson's	 award‐
winning	advertising.Its	focus	is	no	longer	the	product's	own	performance	and	appearance,	but	
the	 meaning	 of	 the	 motorcycle.	 Consumers	 no	 longer	 only	 pay	 attention	 to	 the	 function,	
performance	 and	 cost	 performance	 of	 goods,	 but	 also	 pay	 attention	 to	 the	 appearance	 and	
packaging	of	goods	and	the	cultural	label	reflected	by	them.	At	the	same	time,	there	is	also	a	
great	 demand	 for	 the	 user	 experience	 in	 the	 consumption	 process.	 Therefore,	 in	 the	
consumption	 process,	 people	 pay	 more	 attention	 to	 the	 scene	 of	 consumption	 experience.	
Invisibly	will	form	a	product	experience	atmosphere	and	product	concept.	

3.3. High‐Tech	Support	
The	technological	progress	of	the	four‐in‐one	of	cloud	computing,	mobile	Internet,	e‐Commerce	
and	 big	 data	 platform	 has	 had	 a	 profound	 impact	 on	 the	 operation	 of	 traditional	 retail	
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enterprises.	For	example,	the	combination	of	e‐commerce	platform	and	big	data	platform	can	
realize	the	sharing	of	data	information	so	as	to	improve	the	accuracy	and	speed	of	sales;	the	
improvement	 of	 information	management	 technology	has	 changed	 the	 use	mode	of	Human	
Resources	of	enterprises	and	optimized	the	mode	of	enterprise	operation	and	management;	the	
development	 of	 mobile	 internet	 makes	 consumers	 more	 convenient	 in	 shopping,	 which	
provides	people	with	many	different	payment	methods	and	optimizes	the	quality	of	service.	
The	 internet	 plays	 an	 important	 role	 in	 the	 optimization	 and	 integration	 of	 economic	
development.	 We	 should	 integrate	 the	 development	 achievements	 of	 the	 internet	 into	 the	
development	of	the	current	social	real	economy	in	order	to	improve	the	competitiveness	of	the	
real	economy.	

4. Introduction	to	Beijing	SHUANGAN	DEPARTMENT	STORE	

SHUANGAN	 DEPARTMENT	 STORE	 is	 a	 wholly‐owned	 subsidiary	 of	 Beijing	 Wangfujing	
Department	Store	group.	It	is	located	on	the	bank	of	the	northwest	Third	Ring	Road	in	Haidian	
District,	Beijing.	It	has	three‐dimensional	transportation	in	all	directions	and	is	close	to	metro	
Line	4.	There	are	many	colleges	and	universities	around	 the	mall,	 and	high‐tech	 industry	 is	
dense.	It	is	a	diversified	shopping	place	integrating	shopping,	leisure,	catering	and	functions.	
Since	 its	 opening,SHUANGAN	 DEPARTMENT	 STORE,	 with	 the	 enterprise	 spirit	 of	 "sincere	
cooperation	and	pursuit	of	excellence,"provides	a	comfortable	garden	for	consumers	to	shop	
and	 relax.SHUANGAN	 DEPARTMENT	 STORE	 has	 continuously	 developed	 and	 introduced	
international	first‐class	commodities	with	keen	popular	tentacles.	Through	annual	phased	and	
planned	 modification	 and	 adjustment,SHUANGAN	 DEPARTMENT	 STORE	 has	 made	 the	
positioning	of	various	commodities	more	coordinated	and	consistent,	tightened	the	distance	
between	 the	 target	 customer	group	and	 fashion	 life,	 and	met	 the	consumption	needs	of	 the	
target	customer	group	in	a	deep	and	all‐round	way.SHUANGAN	DEPARTMENT	STORE,	which	
advocates	 "restoring	 exquisite	 life	 and	 Coronation	 of	 happiness,"has	 been	 promoted	 to	 a	
boutique	mall	with	more	than	500	well‐known	brands	at	home	and	abroad.	
Decoration	 style,	 bright	 and	 bright	 colors,	 spacious	 channels,	 neat	 planning	 of	 the	 counter	
display,	all	give	people	a	"bright"	feeling;	internal	design,	pay	attention	to	details	and	the	overall	
collocation,	the	classic	brand	merchants	personality	and	the	overall	decoration	style	of	the	mall	
unified,	not	only	does	not	destroy	the	overall	consistency	of	the	mall,	but	also	highlights	the	
characteristics	 of	 the	 brand	 store.	 For	 example,	 Esprit's	 design	 style	 highlights	 the	 brand's	
concept	of	"caring	about	mentality	rather	than	age,"so	that	consumers	can	realize	the	warmth	
and	happiness	brought	 to	you	by	Esprit	brand;	EXCEPTION	DE	MIXMIND:	The	shop's	shape	
design	revolves	around	the	cave,	and	the	natural	bamboo	vine	material	is	handmade.	Recycled	
materials	from	life	are	used	in	floors	and	walls	to	create	a	space	atmosphere	with	sound	and	a	
sense	of	life,	and	to	narrow	the	distance	between	people	and	between	people	and	nature.	
Introduced	brands:	DKNY	Jeans，one	of	the	world's	leading	brands，is	a	sub‐brand	of	Donna	
Karen	and	designed	for	young	people.	It	is	mainly	engaged	in	sports	and	jeans;	LA	FEE	brand,	
which	has	a	history	of	more	than	60	years,	has	been	specialized	in	producing	high‐end	knitted	
fashion	for	the	world's	high‐end	market;	PLASTIC	ISLAND	is	an	urban	Woman's	Dress	designed	
by	Korean	designers	 for	urban	women,	which	 is	 suitable	 for	many	years,	with	 rich	product	
series,	 free	 matching	 and	 soft	 colors,	 so	 that	 customers	 can	 fully	 enjoy	 romantic,	 natural,	
relaxed	and	confident	dressing	fun	on	different	occasions.	The	latest	merchants	are	all	 from	
well‐known	brands	all	over	the	world,	especially	the	introduction	of	advantageous	brands	such	
as	France,	the	United	States	and	South	Korea,	which	makes	up	for	the	vacancy	of	such	brands	
in	Northwest	business	circle.	
As	the	customer	group	of	SHUANGAN	DEPARTMENT	STORE	is	all	middle	and	high‐end	people,	
and	 the	 requirements	 for	 shopping	 are	 constantly	 improving,SHUANGAN	 DEPARTMENT	
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STORE	has	introduced	many	catering	brands	for	the	first	time,	two‐layer	spicy	coffee,	persistent	
perfection,	selection	of	high‐grade	coffee	beans	and	pursuit	of	perfect	baking	method,	and	will	
never	accept	the	imperfection	caused	by	the	lack	of	any	focus	or	neglect	of	any	details.	
SHUANGAN	DEPARTMENT	STORE	has	absorbed	many	brands	from	the	world's	goods,	all	goods	
are	selected,	pay	attention	to	quality	and	health.	Fresh	food	is	the	highlight	of	supermarkets.	
Not	only	high‐grade	goods,	but	also	happy	shopping	mood	and	modern	people's	fashionable	
lifestyle,	 assured	 quality,	 elegant	 environment,	 to	 bring	 you	 more	 pleasant	 consumption	
experience.	Starbucks	of	the	Singapore	brand	"Bread	Talk"	Bread	industry	also	made	its	debut	
at	SHUANGAN	DEPARTMENT	STORE.	
SHUANGAN	DEPARTMENT	 STORE	 carefully	 built	 a	 200‐square‐meter	 VIP	 customer	 service	
Center,	comfortable	sofa,	soft	lighting,	colorful	and	bright	flowers,	as	well	as	newspapers	and	
magazines	for	customers	to	read,	so	that	people	can	feel	the	thick	warmth	as	soon	as	they	enter	
the	 door.	 The	 VIP	 room	 in	 the	 VIP	 customer	 service	 Center	 is	 specially	 built	 for	 high‐end	
customers,	with	free	fitting	room	and	make‐up	room.	Platinum	Card	customers	can	experience	
the	star	products	of	International	make‐up	brands	for	free,	and	can	also	make	an	appointment	
with	a	professional	make‐up	artist	 to	create	exquisite	make‐up	 for	you	on	the	spot,	so	as	 to	
enjoy	the	real	one‐on‐one	supreme	service.In	addition,	many	service	items	have	been	upgraded,	
such	as:Platinum	Card	and	gold	Card	customers	can	enjoy	free	reservation	for	golf	practice,	gift	
giving,	 mobile	 phone	 charging,	 internet,	 first‐aid	 medicine	 and	 rental	 of	 baby	 carriages,	
wheelchairs,	umbrellas	and	other	special	services.		
SHUANGAN	DEPARTMENT	STORE	has	set	up	a	children's	area	and	a	mother's	and	baby's	room	
on	the	fifth	floor.	Tired	mothers	can	take	their	babies	to	the	mother's	and	baby's	room	for	a	rest,	
chat,	drink	some	water	or	exchange	diapers	for	their	babies	in	the	changing	room.	In	addition,	
the	 third	and	 fourth	 floors	of	 the	mall	 are	 respectively	equipped	with	 red	 customer	 leather	
maintenance	and	skillful	hand	change	to	meet	the	personalized	needs	of	customers	after	sales.	

5. Changes	in	Consumption	Behavior	under	the	New	Retail	Model	

5.1. Reduced	Price	Sensitivity	and	Emphasis	on	Experience	
With	 the	 improvement	 of	 economic	 level,	 consumers	 "purchasing	 ability	 increases,	 and	
consumers"	sensitivity	to	price	gradually	decreases.	Instead,	they	began	to	focus	on	the	quality	
and	brand	of	products,	as	well	as	the	added	value.	The	feeling	after	purchase	often	determines	
whether	they	are	willing	to	pay	higher	fees	for	better	products	and	services.	

5.2. Pay	More	Attention	to	Consumption	Experience	
In	the	consumption	process,	people	pay	more	attention	to	the	scene	of	consumption	experience,	
and	use	big	data	analysis	to	provide	customers	with	full	services,	such	as	Apple's	experience	
Stores	in	major	cities.	These	experiences	can	greatly	determine	whether	consumers	are	willing	
to	buy	products.	Even	if	you	do	not	buy	products,	your	experience	can	also	be	used	as	a	way	of	
publicity	 and	marketing	 to	 influence	 other	 customers	 to	 buy.	 Invisibly	will	 form	 a	 product	
experience	atmosphere	and	product	concept.	

6. 	Difficulties	and	Bottlenecks	Faced	by	the	Development	of	Traditional	
Department	Stores	

6.1. The	Adaptability	of	Joint	Venture	Mode	Decrease	
Most	of	the	domestic	department	stores	implement	the	mode	of	"brand	joint	venture."A	large	
number	of	brand	dealers	control	the	whole	marketing	process,	accounting	for	80%	‐90%	of	the	
whole	department	store	system.	Compared	with	the	self‐operated	mode,	this	marketing	mode	
has	the	advantages	of	saving	cost,	removing	inventory,	improving	the	ability	to	resist	risks	and	
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adapt	to	the	market.	Through	the	mode	of"	recruiting	factories	to	enter	stores	"and"	introducing	
merchants	to	enter	stores,"	service	fees	and	performance	rebate	profits	are	collected.	With	the	
gradual	upgrading	of	brand	competition,	the	shortcomings	of	this	model	gradually	appear.	On	
the	one	hand,	the	profit	space	is	gradually	thin,	and	with	the	continuous	expansion	of	brand	
influence,	competition	will	inevitably	lead	to	polarization.	With	the	continuous	expansion	of	e‐
commerce	channels,	the	dependence	on	shopping	malls	is	gradually	decreasing.	In	the	past,	the	
rebate	rate	of	Nike,	Adidas	and	other	brands	can	reach	20%	‐25%	,	but	now	it	is	only	about	
10%	,	and	the	profit	has	been	compressed	to	the	point	that	 it	 is	difficult	to	maintain;	on	the	
other	hand,	the	homogenization	phenomenon	is	becoming	more	and	more	serious,	and	brand	
centralization	 will	 inevitably	 lead	 to	 the	 reduction	 of	 differentiation.	 Based	 on	 the	
"fragmentation"	time	management	demand,	consumer	groups	are	more	willing	to	lie	in	bed	and	
move	their	fingers	to	shop	online,	so	that	they	can	find	their	favorite	goods	through	comparison.	
Beijing	SHUANGAN	DEPARTMENT	STORE	is	using	this	joint	venture	mode,	to	a	certain	extent,	
without	the	right	to	set	prices	independently,	there	is	also	no	price.	

6.2. Advantages	and	Disadvantages	of	Self‐Support	Mode	
The	self‐run	mode	 first	appeared	before	 the	 joint	venture	mode,	and	 then	 the	 joint	venture	
mode	develop	rapidly.With	the	gradual	decline	of	the	joint	venture	mode,	the	advantages	of	the	
self‐run	 mode	 began	 to	 appear	 gradually.	 Based	 on	 the	 needs	 of	 consumer‐centered	
development,	self‐support	mode	can	well	ensure	the	quality	of	products.	From	its	advantages,	
the	self‐support	mode	adopts	 the	direct	purchase	mode,	which	can	manage	and	control	 the	
quality	of	commodities	when	selecting	commodities,	so	as	to	avoid	any	risks	that	may	occur.	In	
the	internet	era,	any	profit	is	transparent,"	word‐of‐mouth	"has	become	extremely	important,	
and	the	self‐support	mode	has	incomparable	advantages	in	ensuring	the	quality	of	products.In	
addition,	 the	 self‐support	 mode	 can	 operate	 independently,	 price	 independently,	 market	
independently,	and	better	control	the	source	of	goods	and	channels,	so	as	to	effectively	avoid	
being	subject	to	others.	However,	there	are	also	great	risks	in	the	self‐support	mode.	Funds,	
brand	manufacturers	and	talents	are	indispensable.	As	all	the	construction	elements	have	to	be	
completed	by	themselves,	they	have	to	bear	great	risks.	Many	department	stores	are	unwilling	
to	choose	the	self‐support	mode.	Although	the	benefits	are	visible,	there	are	still	great	hidden	
worries	in	the	real	choice.	

7. 	Suggestions	for	the	Traditional	Department	Store	Industry	

The	leaders	of	the	current	trend	have	begun	to	shift	from	the	post‐70s	to	the	post‐80s	and	post‐
90s	youth.	These	young	people	with	vitality,	personality	and	different	values	have	their	own	
unique	 pursuit	 of	 the	 brand.	 The	 arrival	 of	 experience	 economy,	 the	 change	 of	 consumer	
demand	 and	 consumer	 group,	 and	 the	 networking	 of	 consumer	 behavior	 provide	 more	
opportunities	and	challenges	for	the	traditional	retail	market.	For	this	reason,	this	paper	puts	
forward	the	following	suggestions	for	traditional	department	stores.	
	The	traditional	retail	mode	can	not	meet	the	needs	of	consumers,	so	it	should	not	only	meet	
the	 basic	 shopping	 needs	 of	 consumers,	 but	 also	 bring	 additional	 spiritual	 satisfaction	 to	
consumers,	which	needs	to	be	improved	from	the	aspects	of	trial	experience,	service	attitude,	
in‐store	 shopping	 environment	 and	 convenient	 purchase	 environment.	 For	 example,	 each	
product	 can	 be	 tried	 out;	 the	 service	 personnel	 in	 the	 store	 are	 smiling;	 the	 display	 and	
placement	of	goods	in	the	store	are	optimized,	so	as	to	create	a	pleasant	shopping	atmosphere	
for	consumers	and	enjoy	a	different	shopping	experience	from	the	past.	
The	current	consumers	are	pursuing	a	more	convenient	shopping	mode.	In	order	to	solve	the	
problem	 of	 long	 queuing	 time	 in	 shopping,	 merchants	 can	 introduce	 self‐service	 checkout	
machines,	self‐service	ordering	machines	and	other	equipment	to	efficiently	solve	the	problems	
of	 checkout	 and	 ordering.	 In	 order	 to	 solve	 the	 problem	 of	 time‐consuming	 and	 laborious	
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searching	for	goods	when	shopping,	merchants	can	introduce	intelligent	navigation	of	shopping	
carts	 and	 the	 like.	 These	measures	 will	 update	 the	 traditional	 shopping	model	 and	 enable	
consumers	to	greatly	improve	shopping	efficiency.	
Create	value‐added	services.	innovation	brings	profits	under	the	background	of	"new	retail,"it	
is	the	mainstream	trend	to	pay	attention	to	customers	and	create	service	value	for	customers	
to	obtain	profits.	By	providing	a	 series	of	 value‐added	services	 such	as	 free	experience	and	
after‐sales	 service,	merchants	 can	 not	 only	 strengthen	 the	 contact	 between	merchants	 and	
consumers	 and	 then	 absorb	 loyal	 customer	 groups,	 so	 as	 to	 enhance	 brand	 awareness	 and	
obtain	 a	 greater	market	 share.	A	 large‐scale	physical	 shopping	 center	 integrating	 shopping,	
catering,	leisure,	entertainment,	experience,	health	preservation	and	finance	has	now	become	
a	trend,	and	creating	a	situational	shopping	experience	through	shaping	the	environment	of	the	
mall	has	become	a	punch‐in	place	for	many	internet	celebrities.	
Correlation	 fusion,	 the	 traditional	 department	 store	 characteristic	 classification	 is	 often	 too	
prominent,	 for	 example,	 in	 SHUANGAN	 DEPARTMENT	 STORE	 1F:	 International	 boutique,	
beauty	makeup	and	skin	care,	imported	watches,	jewelry;	2F:	International	boutique,	elegant	
woman's	wear,	fashion	accessories	coffee,	Jimmy	beauty	salon;	3F:	Fashion	/Woman's	Shoes,	
fashion	 accessories,	 boutique	 underwear,	 personality	 makeup;	 4F:	 Business	 Man's	 /Man's	
Shoes,	 outdoor	 leisure,	 Luggage	Accessories,	digital	photography;	5F:	 Sportswear	/supplies,	
children's	clothing	/supplies,	household	appliances,	fine	cashmere.	This	classification	is	too	fine,	
often	leading	to	the	separation	of	consumer	demand	and	experience,	resulting	in	a	reduction	in	
its	 "associated	 rate."	 Therefore,	 the	 new	 retail	 model	 must	 fully	 consider	 the	 consumer's	
"combined"	needs,	through	the	initiative	to	enable	consumers	to	choose	a	complete	set	of	goods.	
If	you	buy	a	tablecloth,	you	may	choose	a	complete	set	of	tea	cups,	kettles,	coasters	and	other	
commodities.	 Mothers	 can	 easily	 choose	 their	 children's	 clothes	 after	 buying	 clothes,	 not	
because	of	the	purchase	plan,	but	because	of	random	choices.	
Diversified	development	of	department	stores	should	increase	the	proportion	of	experiential	
formats,	such	as	buyer's	system	and	self‐owned	brand,	which	can	not	only	retain	 their	own	
profits	in	a	large	range,	but	also	ensure	the	quality	of	products.	According	to	the	actual	situation	
and	the	needs	of	consumer	groups,	entertainment,	catering	and	other	experience	consumption	
formats	can	be	appropriately	increased.	For	example,	Bangkok's	Central	Embassy	department	
store	 is	 positioned	 as	 a	 "lady‐level	 department	 store."According	 to	 this	 consumption	
positioning,	the	Japanese	design	team	is	invited	to	design	and	transform	it.	It	has	not	only	bars	
and	 restaurants,	 but	 also	 bookstores,	 galleries,	 office	 areas,	 children's	 areas,	 etc.,	 With	
extremely	powerful	 functions,	but	not	messy,	 and	 can	meet	most	of	 the	needs	of	 consumer	
groups.	
Linked	 consumption.With	 the	 continuous	 popularization	 and	 development	 of	 intelligent	
terminals,	mobile	phone	shopping	has	become	an	inevitable	choice.	Although	the	department	
store	industry	can	not	move	all	shopping	malls	to	the	network	platform,	it	can	rely	on	APP	to	
achieve	 the	purpose	of	drainage	and	diversion,	drainage	online	 consumer	groups	 to	offline,	
extension	 of	 consumption	 endpoints	 to	 stores,	 and	 retention	 of	 customers	 by	 providing	
experiences	that	the	network	platform	can	not	provide.	The	"online	and	offline"	mode	is	also	
the	 innovation	 and	 development	 of	 new	 retail	 application.As	 the	 development	 trend	 of	 e‐
commerce	 has	 formed,	 how	 to	 integrate	 the	 two	 together	 and	 realize	 the	 optimization	 of	
consumption	ecology	through	"linkage"	is	also	extremely	important	for	the	department	store	
industry.	
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